







THE BUZZ

HOLLAND PARK KINDERGARTEN'S OFFICAL NEWSLETTER

## Meet the Staff

If you have any questions about the kindy or your child please speak with any of the staff.

MONDAY / TUESDAY GROUP BENITA, MEGAN, HEATHER



WEDNESDAY / THURSDAY / FRIDAY GROUP GILL, KAREN, HEATHER



# REMINDERS

#### Remember to Label

BOTTLES BAGS SHEETS LUNCH BOXES

### **Use StoryPark Manage**

Located on the iPad at the entrance door to the Kindy to sign in and out

### Henny Penny Visit 13 March 23

Come and see the chicks hatching

### Next Committee Meeting 16 March 23 at 6:30pm

Meetings generally are 3rd Thursday of the Month. Meeting Minutes will be displayed in the Kindy by the fridge on the Parent Board

## **Car Park Safety**

Please keep your child with you at all times in the carpark.

## **Entry & Exit Gates**

The gates are an important part of safety at kindy. We appreciate your cooperation with the following:

- Please ensure that only adults are unlatching the gates upon arrival and departure.
- Do not allow your child to stand and/or swing on our gate, as this damages the latch.

PAGE 01

## **Directors Report**

As the year gets under way the Educators are focused on ensuring all the children have a smooth transition into kindy and that the returning children are keen to continue exploring kindy. Our main focus is on developing positive routines that allow children to access the program and start to develop their independence, which starts on day one as they unpack their own bags. Educators are spending time getting to know the children. Discovering each child's abilities, interests and ideas will mold the program as the year gets underway. It has only been 3 weeks but already friendships are forming and play ideas and creativity are flowing.

## **Donations**

At Holland Park Kindy we aim to take a sustainable approach to resources wherever possible and safe to do so. We love to explore creative processes using materials that would have otherwise gone to waste or that are naturally found in nature. Please feel free to bring in any of the following items:

Lunch wrap rolls Little glass bottles Boxes of all sizes Paper coffee cups Butter/yoghurt containers Rubber bands Old toothbrushes **Buttons Thimbles** Corks Egg cartons Metal pull tags Newspaper Old CD's CD cases Crates / palettes Plastic bottles with lids Fabric Magazines (kid appropriate) Tickets Plumbing parts Bottle tops Metal tins Ribbon

And anything else you think we can use. Please wash them first if necessary.



## Recommendations

Can you recommend a painter, landscape gardener, roofer and mower? Email karen@hollandparkkindy.com



## Book a Tour Today - St Bernard's

#### Your Light Guides

CALL US FOR MORE INFO

**O7** 3397 4020

Please join us for a School Tour where we invite families to explore St Bernard's School.

Our new Leadership Team will give you an introduction to the spirit at St Bernard's and answer your questions.

We look forward to welcoming prospective students and their families to the St Bernard's Community.

Please meet in the School Office for an introduction to St Bernard's from the Leadership Team.

This will be followed by school tours. Tuesday 21st March 9.30am = 10.30am and /or Thursday 23rd March 9.30am = 10.30am



#### St Bernard's School

1823 Logan Road Upper Mount Gravatt 4122

P 07 3849 4800

E pupmtgravatt@bne.catholic.edu.au

St Bernard's School UMG

### www.stbernards.qld.edu.au

A Brisbane Catholic Education School





K-/ndergarten

THE BUZZ - TERM 1 - ISSUE 1 • FEB 2023